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London Borough of Sutton 

FINAL REPORT

School: Sutton Grammar School
Date: 13th Dec 2011
Completed by: Ray Pletts, Joan Hayman and Elaine Beach
Checklist:

	Task 

(please include any others)
	Feedback

(for activities, please describe how you rolled this out across your school and any changes made)
	Recommendations for the future

(please include timings and length of trainings, adaptations to the activities

	· Launch
	We  promoted the launch in our school through assemblies and also through a student-produced newsletter
	N/A

	· Training 1 
(whole school savings)
	We felt that the training was delivered in an informative way with practical ideas provided to us to help reduce our energy use.
	It might be beneficial for this training to be delivered in-school to provide bespoke ideas for individual schools, as every building’s facilities are different.

	· Active labelling of light switches
	Students in the Eco-School Action team were responsible for a survey of school electricity use. We surveyed 30 rooms around the school, before, during and after the school day and collected information, which we fed back to the school through an assembly. The boys then distributed red and green stickers for the light switches to each room where there were multiple light switches.
	We feel that a longer time frame would allow us to gain feedback from staff on working conditions with different lighting levels and enable us to achieve a more workable solution across the school with regard to light switches.

	· IT equipment switch off
	We enlisted the assistance of the IT department. We have an IT Strategy Group and one area that we are looking at is energy consumption and ways of switching off at times of inactivity. IT staff do actively switch off computers in IT rooms at the end of the day and staff have been asked to do the same in their rooms.
	Consider including IT staff in future training sessions so that they realise the importance and benefit of the scheme.

	· Out of hours survey
	We are still assessing data from meter readings and pupil survey, as we do not have automatic monitoring by our energy providers.
	N/A

	· Switch off lighting when not required
	As above (for Active labelling) but boys were asked in assemblies to politely remind staff about the need for switching off and this has been noticed by staff and pupils alike.
	N/A

	· Training 2 
(heating controls)
	Premises Manager found this interesting and some of the information very useful.
	Once again, it might be beneficial for this training to be delivered in-school to provide bespoke ideas for individual schools, as every building’s facilities are different.

	· Taking control of your heating
	This was already being done and Premises Manager has continued to adjust timings of switch-on and switch-off.
We have also purchased thermometers and fixed these in many rooms around the school to shortly conduct a map of the temperatures around school to attempt to balance heating system.
	N/A
Mapping by students will lend some ownership of this to students who otherwise feel that they cannot control this aspect of energy.

	· Electricity data collection
	Easily collected weekly by caretaker.

	N/A

	· Whole school approach
	This was done by assemblies by Eco-School Coordinator and Headmaster, which reinforced the benefit to the school as well as planet and also a newsletter was produced and emailed to all parents to keep them informed. We will be delivering more assemblies after Christmas.

	Timescale is too short to fit the assemblies in, as it would be overkill having more than a couple of assemblies on this in a term. Reminder next term will be beneficial.

	· Setting up an Action Team
	This was an existing Eco-School Action team made up of volunteers from students, form recycling reps, Deputy Head, Eco-School Coordinator (Head of Geography), Staff Governor, Bursar and Premises Manager.
	N/A

	· Sharing project activities with the whole school
	Students are actively involved in turning lights off and reminding staff. They also all had the opportunity to attend action team meetings.
	

	· Did you carry out any other energy-saving activities in addition to those listed?
	We are constructing a new Maths building, which will have a sedum roof, photovoltaic cells, recycle rain water, large quantities of natural light and green landscaping. This will be a very energy efficient building, which will encourage further green activities in the school.

	


Overall thoughts about the programme:
	Overall, we have found the project very useful and will be continuing the activities but we have found the timescale too challenging within the secondary school setting. We all have so many pressures on our time and the time of the students, that we have been unable to keep to the schedule, especially in the second half of the project.


Please return this form to Jennifer.organ@sutton.gov.uk by Monday 12 December.

Please also include:

· Final meter reading form
· Case study(ies)

· Competition entry
